
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

McGuffey PK-8 School 

November 2022 Newsletter 

McGuffey PK-8 School 
3465 Tod Avenue, NW    Warren, Ohio  44485 

330-675-6980 
 

Administrators 
Mrs. Reighard – PK-2 Principal 

Mrs. Godoy – 3-5 Principal 
Mr. Joseph – 6-8 Principal and Campus Leader 
Mrs. Delaquila – Special Education Supervisor 
Mr. Kline – Curriculum & Instruction Liaison 

McGuffey Calendar 
 
November 1st – School Picture Day 
November 8th – No School (Waiver Day) 
November 11th – Veterans’ Day 
November 15th & 17th – Parent/Teacher  
                           Conferences (4:00-7:00 each day) 
November 16th – 4th Grade Trip to The Butler  
                               Institute of American Art 
November 23rd, 24th, 25th – Thanksgiving Break      
                                                  (No School) 
December 13th – School Picture Retake Day 
December 21st – End of 2nd Grading Period and  
                                Early Release (2 hours) 
December 22nd-December 30th – Winter Break 
 
 
 
 
 

Parent/Teacher Conferences 
 

McGuffey School Parent/Teacher Conferences will be held 
on November 15th and November 17th from 4:00pm to 

7:00pm each day.  These conference may be virtual, phone 
or in-person.  Conference forms were mailed home with 

report cards and one is attached to this newsletter.  Please 
make sure your conference request is returned to the school 

before November 7th.  You may also schedule conferences 
directly with your child’s teacher or by emailing or calling 

Mrs. McCoy at cynthia.mccoy@neomin.org or phone 
number 330-675-6980, ext. 5152. 

Reading Improvement Plans 

In the state of Ohio, all students in Grades K-3 are required 

to take an Ohio Diagnostic Test in Reading.  If your child is 

not performing at grade level, the teacher must develop a 

Reading Improvement Plan (RIMP) for them.  We ask you to 

be a part of creating this plan, so that we can focus on those 

specific literacy skills that your child will need.  Teachers will 

be discussing this plan with you during Parent/Teacher 

Conferences, so it is very important you schedule a 

conference with them. 

 

 
Want to know more about Warren City Schools?  Check us out at: 

www.warrencityschools.org and follow us on Twitter #McGuffeyWCS 
You’ll find lots of helpful information including our calendar, lunch menu and academic updates! 

McGuffey Food Pantry 

Our McGuffey Food Pantry is open for our McGuffey 
students and families.  If you have a need for food or 

toiletry items, please contact one of our School-Community 
Liaisons, Mrs. Phillips or Mr. Reed.  The telephone extension 

for our Liaisons is 5127. 
 

 
 
 Find us on Facebook: 
McGuffey PK-8 Family 
 2022-23 School Year 
 

http://www.warrencityschools.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Final Forms Information 
 

We often have parents tell us that they are not receiving phone calls and information from the schools.  Most 
communications from the school will be in the form of phone calls and emails via Final Forms.  Please be sure that 

you are checking your emails for communications from the school.  School notifications, district information, 
monthly newsletter, etc. will be emailed to you via Final Forms.  Phone calls will be coming from the McGuffey 

School phone number which is 330-675-6980 or from the Warren City School District.   If you are still not receiving 
the information, please make sure that your phone number and email address are correct on Final Forms.  If you 

have questions about Final Forms, please call one of our secretaries, 
Mrs. McAllister (ext. 5100) or Mrs. Willard (ext. 5150) at the school. 

London Jones, in red, and Kaidence Jones, in 

blue, are both in Mrs. Pacurar’s 4th grade class 

and are not related.  They just met this school 

year and are already becoming great friends. 

A few of our 3rd grade boys in Mrs. Galloway’s class were caught 

relaxing and reading at school!  Pictured are:  Max Budd, 

Nathaniel Derryberry, Ja’Veon Davis, Jrue Biles, Torionie Lowery 

and David Moore. 

Several of our McGuffey School 8th 

Graders participated in Band Night with 

the Warren G Harding Marching Band.  

Pictured are:  Amirah Hudson, Jaron 

Edmonds, Caleb Stovell, Dontez Beard, 

Miss Rzucidlo, Raniya Currie, Darius 

Miller, Jeremiah Crenshaw. 

Thank you for proudly representing 

McGuffey School! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Gilligan’s Preschool Class had a visit from our 

Warren Fire Department.  Thank you for visiting 

and teaching our students about fire safety. 

Thank you to Mrs. Gosselin for 

organizing a successful and fun 

Scholastic Book Fair for McGuffey 

School!  And a huge thanks to our 

students, staff and families for 

supporting the Book Fair.  McGuffey 

School will receive close to $1,000 in 

free books for our library! 



Congratulations to McGuffey 6th Grader Allen Currence for all of his hard work and success this school year!  Continue 

with that great effort and attitude and you’ll continue making McGuffey proud! 

 

McGuffey 4th Grader Darius Priest read Lebron James’ book, I Promise, to some of McGuffey’s younger students.  

LeBron is one of Darius’ favorite athletes and the message in this book talks about making commitments to be the 

best you can be.  Thank you, Darius, for sharing your love of reading with other students! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s fall in the PK-2 Pod!  We have lots of coloful displays of student work in the hallways. 

 



McGuffey PK-8 
3456 Tod Ave. NW, 
Warren, Ohio 44485 

    330-675-6980 
            Fax: 330-675-6981 

______________________________ 

Creating a Culture of Education to Guarantee the Success of Every Student 

www.warrenschools.k12.oh.us 

 
 
October 24, 2022 
 
Dear McGuffey Parents/Guardians: 
 
Parent/Teacher Conferences for McGuffey PK-8 School will be held on two nights this year, Tuesday, November 15th 
and Thursday, November 17th from 4:00 – 7:00 pm each day.  Parent/Teacher Conferences this year will be either 
virtual, phone or in-person.  Please indicate your preferences (virtual, phone or in-person, date and time) and we will 
do our best to accommodate your request.  Conferences are scheduled as they are received in the office. Please list 
ALL McGuffey children for whom you want to schedule conferences on the form below. Conferences will be 15 
minutes in length.  
 

Please complete this form and return to the school office no later than Monday, November 7th.  
You may also call or email Mrs. McCoy at 330-675-6980, ext. 5152 or cynthia.mccoy@neomin.org, 
to schedule a conference.  You may also schedule a conference directly with your child’s teacher. 

 
Sincerely, 
Jeanne Reighard   Leah Godoy    Jim Joseph 
PK-2 Pod Principal   3-5 Pod Principal   6-8 Pod Principal 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 
Student Name ________________________________    Teacher ____________________   Grade _____ 
 
Student Name ________________________________    Teacher ____________________   Grade _____ 
 
Student Name ________________________________    Teacher ____________________   Grade _____ 
 
Student Name ________________________________    Teacher ____________________   Grade _____ 
 
Student Name ________________________________    Teacher ____________________   Grade _____ 
 
 
Please indicate your choice of virtual/phone/in-person and time/date preferences below: 
 

Virtual (email address ______________________________________)      OR      Phone      OR      In-Person 
 

4:00 – 5:00 pm ____________     5:00 – 6:00 pm ___________________       6:00-7:00 pm ___________ 
 

Tuesday, November 15th      _________________     OR    Thursday, November 17th     _______________ 
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